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Legion hours are from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm however, the Legion could close 
earlier without notice due to the lack of members and guests in the building. 

 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE NOVEMBER 2020  

Greetings to all Comrades and Friends of the Legion.  

Since this is the last Bulletin of 2020, I would like to wish everyone a Very Merry Christmas and 
a Happy Better New Year for 2021. I would like to thank the Officers, Executive and Volunteers. 
that have worked hard and helped through out the year. I also wish to thank all the Staff without 
whom it would be impossible to operate. Office, Bar, Maintenance, you are all important and to 
the members and guests that has supported the Legion through out the pandemic, thank you.  

This years Remembrance Day will be a lot different due to the pandemic and rules that go along 
with it. No service will be held at Bruce Park on the 11th of November. It will be held at the 
Branch. You can see under Special Events for times and rules we must follow. If you wish to lay 
a Wreath at the Bruce Park Cenotaph on November the 11th please feel free to do so. 

The Poppy Campaign is well under way, but this also is being done differently as in past years. 
We are putting out Poppy Boxes but, no tagging will be done. Most places are not allowing it 
this year.   

At this time and probably for the remainder of the year we won’t be able to hold any General 
Meetings.  

Thank you to all the folks and groups for the donations to the Branch and Poppy Fund. It is most 
appreciated and helps with keeping us going. 

The branch is accepting 2021 dues payments. Dues are $53.00 for the year. You can pay at the 
Branch or online through Dominion Command.  



 

 

We will once again start off  The New Year with a Levee. This is a casual Meet and Greet on 
New Year’s Day where you will be able to come out and meet your fellow members in a casual 
atmosphere. 

I like to welcome Tracy Sayco and her Staff  to our Branch. Tracy has taken over the Canteen. 
Tracy opened her Restaurant called ANICIA’S in mid October and the food she and her staff 
have been serving has been delicious, try the specials. 

All the very best  to the shut-in members and a get well quick to those who are ill. Let’s hope 
2021 will be a much better year for all of us. 

Cde.  Mike Thayer, President   
 

Canadian Tire Money 
 

As all members know by now, our Club sponsors the 2701 PPCLI Cadets. There is a small box 
located by the phone downstairs near the Canteen. If you have any spare CDN Tire Money, it 
would be greatly appreciated if you could drop it in the box. Once filled we will deliver it to the 
PPCLI Cadets. 
 

Mobility Aids 
 
The Branch has a limited number of mobility aids such as wheelchairs, and canes that are 
available on loan to our members. If you need a mobility aid on a temporary basis, stop by the 
Branch to view the items available and determine if one might meet your short-term need. 
 

 



 

 

LAST POST 
 

Heaven’s gate swung gently open, the Master called softly “Come” and you Dear one 
took the Master’s hand and your work on earth was done. We’ll never cease to miss 

you and shed many silent tears because we cannot share with you our hopes, Our joys, 
Our fears. But one day in God’s garden when the master calls us to come, You’ll be at 

the gates with open arms and say to us “Welcome home”. 
 

It is with deep sympathy the Branch records the passing of the following Comrades 
condolences to the bereaved families. 

  
       Cde. Albert (Al) Matthews  Cde. Albert Bollenbach Cde. Jerry Lavallee 
       Ordinary    Life     Ordinary 
       Unit: RCMP   Deceased 12 Mar 20  Unit: CAF  
       Deceased 17 Sept 20      Deceased 15 Apr 20 
 
       Cde. Charlie Nelson  Cde. William Robertson Cde. Doreen Luhtala  
       Ordinary    Ordinary   Associate 
       Unit: CAF                                Unit: RCN                      Deceased 23 Oct 20 
       Deceased 13 Mar 20   Deceased 18 Oct 20 
 
 

They s shall grow not old As we are 
left grow old; age shall not weary them, Nor do the 

years condemn. At the going down of the sun and in 
the morning, We will remember them. 

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM. 
 

 
 



 

 

SICK VISITING REPORT  
For Sept/Oct 2020  

 
Deer Lodge Centre 

Chris Aldridge   
                     

Sonja Anderson            No Visits.  
 
Angie Richot No Visits.  
  
Cornelius (Neil) Chuckrey No Visits. 
 

Golden West Lodge 
Chris Aldridge 

 
Brenda Johnston            No Visits.   
 

Oakview Place 
Jim Ward 

 
Marge Hewitt                No Visits, Goodie bag left with Nurse 
 
Jack Walton                  No Visits, Goodie bag left with Nurse 

 
This is the report for the Sick and Visiting. Thanks to the committee members Chris and Jim. 
 
 

Deer Lodge Veteran’s 

Please take note. Any cheques or donations made to Deer Lodge Veterans must be made out to 
the Veterans Memorial Endowment Fund at Deer Lodge. This is to ensure the money or 
donations go directly to the Veterans and no other organizations. Thank you. 

 



 

 

Ladies Auxiliary Report  
 
On September 24, 2020, the Ladies Auxiliary held an Awards Night. Even though we were 
dealing with the Coronavirus, there was a total attendance of 23 which included guests, 
members, families & friends. 
 
Diane Nesbitt from Provincial Council & Lynne Stevens, District 5 Commander, were welcomed 
& participated in the presentations. Most Awards recipients were present; however some could 
not attend. 
 
5 years 10 years 
Sandra Andrews                                           Phyllis Marek 
Caroline Hepner                                                    
Denise Hobson 20 Years 
Audrey Lebedeff          Joanne Criggie 
Marie McLean       Jane Pattison  
Carol Tasse     Gail Leknes 
                                                                      Julie Watson 
15 Years                       Vicky Watson                                       
Marjorie Floyd                                              
Lynne Stevens                                               30 Years                              
                                                                      Angie Ritchot 
25 years 
Chris Kidd 40 Years 
Lorna Main                Gertrude Derksen 
 
35 Years 50 Years 
Doreen Luhtala             Audrey Blaylock 
 
45 Years 65 Years 
Lila Yelland      Ruth Jarmoc 
 
President Corinne Van Meer & 2ndVP/Membership Chair Jane Deller, each received their 
Meritorious Service Award with Pin & Certificate for outstanding  devotion to the Aims & 
Objects of the Royal Canadian Legion Ladies Auxiliary. 
 



 

 

Photos & Congratulations to the recipients, followed by Cake, coffee & tea concluded the 
evening. 
 
Our long-time 1st VP, a Life Member & Sick Visiting Chair, Phyllis Psooy, resigned. She will be 
sorely missed. 
 
Corinne Van Meer, President 
 

Advertising    
Just started a Business or need a little boost in your sales or services to get things going? Then 
why not advertise in the Legion Newsletter an inexpensive way to advertise your product. The 
Newsletter is read by 1500 plus members and their families that may need your services or 
product you’re offering. Call the Branch Office at 888-2860. 
Full page        $136.00  
Half Page       $68.00 
Quarter Page  $36.00   
 
 

 



 

 

SPORTS REPORT 
 

Winter is trying hard to make an appearance and our branch is trying to get back to normal 
activities but respecting the rules of Social Distancing. 

Cribbage    
We have been advised that the Saturday afternoon cribbage league is cancelled until further 
notice . 

Darts   
Due to the public health order that is currently in place darts are not allowed to be played at the 
current time and when we open up again, there is a fun dart league that plays on Wednesday 
nights starting at 7:30 pm. This is a casual group and welcomes anyone who wants to learn how 
to play or just have a fun night. Come out and make new friends. 

Senior Snooker League      
The Senior Snooker started their playoffs when the public health order put an end to play. The 
new fall season has been put on hold. A meeting will be held prior to the start of play. A nominal 
fee will be charged and you must be a branch member to participate. 

Senior Golf    
The Wednesday morning golf has finished for the season. The final results were not available for 
the printing of the last bulletin. 

Whist       
Anyone wants more info please call Maria or Joe at 204 889 3338 . 
 
All Command Sports have been cancelled from District Level to the Dominion 
Championships for 2021 and will be played in 2022. 
 
Please note that social distancing is the number one rule for all activities within the branch 
 
Take care and stay safe. 
 
Yours Fraternally, Cde. Mary Anne McGibney Sports Chair 
 



 

 

St James Legion Senior Golf League Report 2020 
 

Officially our season began on 20 May, but many of our golfers were out on the links during the 
first week of May. Self - distancing was the most popular word (s) this past season, only 1 rider 
per golf cart was allowed at first but after a few weeks golfers from different household were 
allowed to share carts. No one was allowed to touch the golf pins and thanks to Covid 19 many 
other rules had to be followed. Otherwise we had a great season with very good golfing weather 
with just a couple of cancellation due to rain. By July we had our own golfers “bubble” that we 
maintained right to the end of the season.  
 
The Annual Ed Neumann Memorial golf tournament was held on Wednesday the 19 of August 
with many Neumann family members attending. System 36 was used to level the playing field 
and once all the scores were tabulated our President Cde M. Thayer was declared the winner.  
Cde Claude Parent organized all Golf Away Outings for our members, pls see his report in the 
Newsletter. All players who participated would like to thank Claude for the coordination of the 
Away Golf days. 
 
 Our Annual Championship tournament took place on Sept. 2 at the Players course. Handicaps 
were calculated for 26 players who had a minimum of 5 games during the season, 21 of those 
players participated in the event. Closest to the pin was R. Dawson and closest to the line was 
Cde R. Fisette. Cde R. Burns was declared the St James Legion Champion for 2020 with a net 
score of 31 (still don’t know how he managed to do this).  As per the last couple of years we 
collected a Lonnie from anyone hitting a ball into the pond at hole no 9, this year the H2O award 
went to Larry who donated $7, honorable mentions go to Terry and Ralph for donating $6 each. 
Golfers have improved their game since we only collected $83 this year. Our Golfers bubble held 
an Awards lunch with pizza and prizes. Thanks to Roxy and staff.  
See you on the links next year. 
 
Cde Bernie Roy 
 

Legion Golf Away, summary for 2020. 
 

Good day all, 
 
1.  Regrettably our Mondays/Tuesdays Legion Golf Away Tour golf season has come to an end.  
Weather permitting, we may be able to get a few more rounds of golf locally in October.   
 
2.  This year we golfed at 11 different locations, (12 with St. Boniface but since it was restricted 
to foursomes, I did not include it in the summary), rescheduled Grand Pines (unable to give us 4 



 

 

consecutive times) to Netley Creek.  Although Rainman Wayne, predicted 2 cancellations, we 
did not have one cancellation for inclement WX.  Most of us found it extremely difficult playing 
with very in high winds, which was experienced at Miami and Teulon (see para 3 c). 
 
3.  This and That. 
 
a.  All courses were in good to great conditions, even John Blumberg who had terrible greens 
two years ago had 16 of 18 in good conditions.  The other 2 greens were recovering quite well.  
 
b.  Rainman Wayne, 0 for 2 Rain Forecast.  Leave Weather forecast to the experts.  Bernie Roy 
has been 99% accurate with WX forecasts. 
 
c.  Some have experienced the difficulty of golfing in very high winds, not only does it affect the 
distance of your Drives and Approach shots but your putts as well (too short, too long or WAY 
too much break all due to wind directions). 
 
d. Four Putts.  There were at least 2 four putts, Bernie Roy and Claude Parent. 
 
e.  Want to reduce the number of putts, ensure Dave Karpenic is in your group.  I played with 
Dave once at Players, he was very generous with the length of gimmies. One of his regulars in 
his foursome told me that sometimes Dave’s gimmie length is when your golf ball is on the 
green.  LOL 
 
f.  99% of us, are Seniors, the 1 % applies to Colin Stewart, when checking in, ensure you tell the 
Pro Shop that you ARE a Senior.  If you don’t tell them they will charge you as an adult.  Just 
ask Terry.  It’s really not difficult, all you need to remember is 2 or 3 words:  Senior Walking or 
Senior with Cart.  LOL 
 
g.  Most rounds of Bogey or Lower:  9, Kildonan Park (15 golfers played) 
 
h.  Season Total Birdies:  29 
 
3.  The following is a summary of locations we golfed, as well as Low scores for front and back 
nines as well as scores of Bogey golf or better: 
 
a.  25 May – Oakwood, Par 72, White 5807 (2887/2920), Red 5211 (2557/2654). 
16 golfers:  Don Neumann, Nancy Neumann, Dave Karpenic, Ralph Burns - AJ Taylor, Helmut 
Bohnisch, George Dierickse, Mike Robertson - Claude Parent, Paddy Douglass, Terry Hollier, 
Wayne Moar - Al Chalk, Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, Martin Wagner. 
• Low Front: 43, Claude 



 

 

• Low Back: 39, Claude 
• Bogey/better: Claude 82 (43/39); Mike 85 (45/40). 
 
b.  08 Jun – Elm Creek, Par 70, White 5846 (2903/2943),  
Silver 5314 (2787/2527), Red 4869 (2560/2309). 
16 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, Martin Wagner - Don Neumann, Nancy 
Neumann, Doug Gallagher, Wayne Moar - Bernie Verreault, Frank Galway, Mike Robertson, 
Doug Penner - Bernie Roy, Claude Parent, Colin Stewart, Terry Hollier, 
• Birdies Mike #7 (Par 3 – 162 Yards), Don #11 
• Low Front: 41 Colin 
• Low Back: 39 Mike R 
• Bogey/better: Colin 81 (41/40); Mike 83 (44/39); Claude 83 (43/40);  
Martin 88 (44/44); Bernie R 90 (44/46) 
 
c.  22 June – Warren, Par 71, Middle 6346 (3117/3229), Front 5302 (2562/2740). 
15 golfers:  Claude Parent, Paddy Douglass, Terry Hollier – Mike Robertson, Bernie Roy, AJ 
Taylor George Dierickse – Bernie Verreault, Frank Galway, Al Chalk, Wayne Moar – Doug 
Thomas, Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, Doug Penner.  
• Birdies Nil 
• Low Front: 44 Mike 
• Low Back: 44 Bernie R 
• Bogey/better: Bernie R 90 (46/44); Mike 90 (44/46). 
 
d.  06 Jul – Carman, Par 71, White 5773 (2835/2938), Red 5388 (2656/2732). 
14 golfers:  Bernie Roy, Wayne Moar, Al Wallace – Mike Robertson, Gérard Marcille-Dallaire, 
AJ Taylor, George Dierickse – Claude Parent, Terry Hollier, Doug Penner – Al Chalk, Doug 
Thomas, Bob Dawson, Martin Wagner.  
• Birdies Claude #s 5, 10, 13, 17; Doug P #16 (Par 3 - 202 Yards). 
• Low Front: 40 Claude 
• Low Back: 38 Claude 
• Bogey/better: Claude 78 (40/38); Martin 86 (44/42); Doug P 88 (46/42) 
 
e.  20 July – Netley Creek  
Par 72, White 5927 (3075/2852), Red 5068 (2682/2386). 
16 golfers:  Al Chalk, Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, Martin Wagner - Bernie Roy, Gérard 
Marcille-Dallaire, Doug Penner, Ralph Burns - Claude Parent, Paddy Douglass, Terry Hollier, 
Wayne Moar - AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike Robertson, Helmut Bohnisch. 
• Birdies Martin, #s 3 (Par 3 - 175 Yards), 6, 7 and 13 (Par 3 - 135 Yards) 
• Low Front: 36 Martin 
• Low Back: 39 Martin 



 

 

• Bogey/better: Martin 75 (36/39); Doug P 84 (41/43); Mike 86 (45/41); 
Bernie R 87 (44/43) 
 
f.  04 Aug – Maplewood, Par 70, White 5927 (2813/2885), Red 5155 (2488/2667). 
16 golfers:  AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike Robertson, Gérard Marcille-Dallaire - Al Chalk, 
Bob Dawson, Doug Thomas, Martin Wagner - Bernie Roy, Wayne Moar, Don and Nancy 
Neumann - Claude Parent, Terry Hollier, Helmut Bohnisch, Doug Penner. 
• Birdies Bernie #1, Gérard #3, Doug P #7 (Par 3 - 146 Yards), 
Claude #10, Martin & George #11. 
• Low Front: 37 Doug P 
• Low Back: 42 Claude 
• Bogey/better: Claude 85 (43/42); AJ 85 (42/43); Doug P 85 (37/48); 
Bernie R 88 (42/46); Mike 90 (42/48) 
 
g.  17 Aug – Blumberg, Par 72, Blue 6394 (3089/3305) White 5980 (2985/3045). 
14 golfers:  Al Chalk, Doug Thomas, Terry Hollier - AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike 
Robertson - Claude Parent, Paul Batchelor, Bernie and Deanna Roy - Doc Halliday, Ralph 
Burns, Doug Gallagher, Dave Karpenic. 
• Birdies Doc #6 
• Low Front: 39 Claude 
• Low Back: 43 Dave 
• Bogey/better: Claude 83 (39/44); Paul 90 (43/47); Dave 90 (47/43) 
 
h.  31 Aug – Teulon, Par 72, White 6109 (3140/2969), Red 5406 (2794/2612). 
12 golfers:  12 golfers:  Doc Halladay, Claude Parent, Bernie Roy, Colin Stewart - Ralph Burns, 
Terry Hollier, Helmut Bohnisch, Doug Penner -  
Al Chalk, Doug Thomas, Bob Dawson, Martin Wagner. 
• Birdies Doug P #5 (Par 3 128 - yards); Terry #9; Martin #11 
• Low Front: 41 Claude 
• Low Back: 43 Colin 
• Bogey/better: Claude 87 (41/46); Doug P 89 (43/46); Colin 90 (47/43) 
 
i.  14 Sep – Kildonan Park, Par 72, 5495 (2547/2948). 
15 golfers:  Bernie Roy, Deanna Roy, Lew Forbes - Dave Karpenic, Rollie Fisette, Bernie 
McGowan, Doc Halliday - AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike Robertson, Tony Watson - 
Claude Parent, Terry Hollier, Ralph Burns, Wayne Moar. 
• Birdies Tony #5, Terry #7 
• Low Front: 39 Bernie M and Mike 
• Low Back: 38 Bernie M 
• Bogey/better: Bernie M 77 (39/38); Rollie 81 (41/40); Bernie R 82 (42/40); 



 

 

Claude 83 (42/41); Mike 85 (39/46); Tony 85 (40/45); 
AJ 87 (44/43); Dave 89 (48/41); Terry 89 (48/41) 
 
j.  21 Sep – Miami, Par 70, White 5610 (3028/3028), Red 5186 (2593/2593). 
11 golfers:  Claude Parent, Terry Hollier, Colin Stewart - Bernie Roy, Lew Forbes, Ralph Burns, 
Wayne Moar - AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike Robertson, Tony Watson. 
• Birdies Terry #11, Wayne #15 (#6 back nine par 3 - 155 yards), Tony #18 (#9 back nine). 
• Low Front: 41 Colin 
• Low Back: 42 Claude 
• Bogey/better: Colin 84 (41/43); Claude 88 (46/42) 
 
 
k.  28 Sep – Windsor Park, Par 68, 5201 yards (2271/2930). 
6 golfers:  Claude Parent, Terry Hollier, Lew Forbes – AJ Taylor, George Dierickse, Mike 
Robertson. 
• Birdies AJ #s 1, 15 - Mike #s 1, 11, 18 - Claude #9 (Par 3 - 163 yds) - George #11. 
• Low Front: 36 Claude 
• Low Back: 39 Claude 
• Bogey/better: Claude 75 (36/39); Mike 81 (44/37); Terry 88 (41/47);  
AJ 90 (44/46) 
 
4.  I believe that we had another successful and enjoyable Legion Golf Away Tour golf season.  
Two new locations will be added to our Tour, Larters and Selkirk. 
 
5.  Be safe, stay healthy, keep busy and see you next golf season. 
 
Cde. Claude Parent 
 

Newsletter Submission 
 
Please note: all submissions must be typed or hand printed for the Newsletter.  Thank you 
 
Cde. Mike Thayer, Publicity 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
Daily Draw Winners for March/April:  A. Barker 

 
Daily Draw Winners for October: C. Siebert.  
 
The cost of the Daily Draw is only .25 for members who signed in yet so far this year the Legion 
has lost $ 6.00 which means more people signed than paid. 
 

Donations 
 

Ronn Anderson - $260.00; Mike Thayer - $1,000.00; Manitoba Antique Association of Manitoba 
- $200.00; Military Family Resource Centre - $25.00; Jane Deller (Poppy Fund) - $100.00; S. 
Fowler - $200.00; Poppy Fund - $1,000.00; Bert Jolly - $100.00 for the purchase of new flags. 
TOPS MB #2382-$50.00; Monica Flett - $50.00; Betty Zarney- Freezer; Mike & Sandy Hickey 
$500.00 - Poppy Fund; $300.00 – Branch; Senior Whist Group - $300.00. Lord Selkirk RFM 
Pipe Band - $200.00 

Entertainment   
 

Winter is fast approaching and the Covid Pandemic is creating Havoc in our city. Social 
Distancing is the order of the day and does not allow dancing within our Branch. Until this order 
is relaxed all bands have been cancelled until January 2021 at the very earliest. This was not a 
decision made lightly and as the situation changes we will keep you all informed. 
 
Fraternally Yours, Cde. Mary Anne McGibney, Entertainment Chair 
 

 



 

 

Special Events     
 

Our November 11, Remembrance Day Service will be different this year due to covid 19. 
The ceremony at Bruce Park has been cancelled. We are going to have our ceremony inside 
the Legion at this time due to the heavy restrictions of outdoor gatherings. We are only 
allowed 50 percent of our capacity so this will be approximately 120 people. We will have 
the doors open at 9:30 am until 10:40 am. Then the doors will be locked during the 
ceremony. The ceremony will start at 10:50 am. There will only be allowed 5 people per 
table. No moving chairs, no standing around. Everyone must remain seated. Masks are 
mandatory. Everyone must use the front door as we must count everyone coming in. I am 
sorry this is how it has to be. Bar will open at 12 noon. I know covid has changed our way 
of living and doing things right now but we are not going to forget those who gave their 
lives for our freedom. 
 
Due to the Covid 19 the special events have been put on hold. Hopefully we will be able to 
start planning some events soon. Be safe. 
 
Cde. Betty Zarney, Special Events Chair 
 

 
 



 

 

Ways & Means     
 

I would like to thank everyone who donated to the baskets for Easter and Thanksgiving. Thank 
you to Leslie Stevens, Debbie Clark, Roland Fisette, Janice Kennedy, Mike Thayer, Maryanne 
McGibney, Harvey Osiowy, Cathie Marzoff . If I missed anyone I am sorry. Thank you to 
everyone who buys tickets. 
 
Winners of the Thanksgiving Day Baskets were: 
1. Brian Leitch 
2. Daisy Dales 
3. Bob Carrey 
  
Next baskets will be the Christmas Baskets. All donations are welcome. Just leave anything with 
Roxanne Mills at the bar or see Betty Zarney. Glasses holding the envelopes and tickets will be 
by the baskets due to covid restrictions. Buy lots. Its only $1.00 for a ticket. 
  
I would like to thank Ronn Anderson and Harvey Osiowy for selling the bottle draw tickets on 
Fridays. I greatly appreciate your help. 
 
Cde. Betty Zarney, Ways & Means Chair 
 

 



 

 

Over 55+ Club   
 

Hello, folks! Yes we are still here, after a long break due to the current pandemic. The executive 
met early in September to discuss going forward under the “new normal” we are currently living 
in. 
 
Due to provincial regulations regarding sanitation, it will not be possible to play bingo, so we 
have explored some other options for activities. One of the suggestions was a craft afternoon” 
where we could decorate Christmas decorations one of our members was able to obtain. The first 
craft afternoon was to be on October the 8th, but the recent upgrade to provincial restrictions 
resulted in cancellation of this gathering. If we are able to proceed with these decorations, it is a 
thought that perhaps we can hold a craft sale in lieu of our bake sales, which are currently not 
possible. 
 
Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for November 19th, one week later than usual due to 
the Poppy Campaign and our phoners will be in touch to confirm. If you have some ideas for 
how we can fill our meeting times for the next little while, please come out and share them with 
us. Refreshments are being provided in accordance with public health regulations. 

 
Janice Clarke, Publicity 

Chase The Ace    
 
Our Chase the Ace pot is now around at $1,300.00. Ticket sales start at 6 PM and close at 8 PM.  
We have the draw at 8:15PM and we also have a 50-50 draw. 
  
Cde. Ken Morley, Chase The Ace 
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 Meat Draws   
 

Legion #4 holds weekly Meat Draws on Friday at 5 PM and Saturday at 2 PM. 
 
I would like to thank all the volunteers who are helping with the meat draws. Due to the 
restrictions the meat draws are held differently but so far everyone is adjusting. Thank you to 
everyone who is still coming out and supporting them We could not do it without your support. 
Volunteers are always needed. See Betty Zarney if you would like to help. 
  
I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Please be safe. 
  
 Christmas Turkey and Hams, December 5th, 12th and 19th.  
 
We are going to need a Tournament Chairman for the Texas Hold' Em when it finally 
resumes. If anyone is interested see Betty Zarney. 
 
Cde. Betty Zarney, Meat Draw Chair 
 

 
 

 



 

 

  New Members for the General Meeting 

As of Oct 29, 2020 
  
Ordinary New      Associate New         Affiliate New Voting                                                                                                        

Corrine White            Stacy Funk            
Peter Viel 
Veronica White                                      
Linda Friesen 
Brayden Jones 
Shannon Greening 
William Friesen 
Donald Bunston 
Claude Mason 

Reinstated              Transferred    
                                                                                                         Wayne Moar 
                                                                                                         Jack Hendry 
                                                                                                         Lisa Triskle      
     
 Dues paid for 2020 Dues Paid for 2021 
             802              107 
New Members 
            13 

 
Cde. Don Cozine, Membership Chair 
 

 
Key Card 

If your key card/key fob is lost, there will be a charge of $5.00 to replace it. If 
your key card/key fob is broken, please bring it into the office for 
replacement. 
 

BRANCH #4 LEGION WEBSITE 
http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/ 

http://www.rclstjames04.mb.ca/


 

 

Membership Report:   
 

To renew your 2021 membership or become a new member of St. James Legion #4 the dues are 
$53.00.  Renewal for 2019 or 2020 dues are $53.00. Cannot make it down to the Legion? Mail in 
your dues with a self-addressed stamped envelope or add an additional $1.00 to your cheque for 
postage, and we will be pleased to mail your Membership card to you Keep up with the 
happenings at our Legion. If you want the bulletin mailed to you, the cost is $10.00 per year and 
you will be one of the first to receive the bulletin delivered right to your mailbox six times a 
year.  
 
Due to the high cost of postage, if you pay your dues in person and would like the Membership 
Card mailed to you, please pay an additional $1.00 over and above the dues.  
If you have not already done so, please supply us with your e-mail address and then you will not 
miss out on any Membership renewal notices and updates from Dominion Command in regard to 
your membership.  
 
You can renew membership and pay online at Dominion Command directly. You will see how to 
do it on their website. There is an option where you can set it up to automatically to renew each 
year. You could also renew your membership as you have done in the past by coming down to 
the Legion and renew in person or mail in your dues with a self-addressed stamped envelope. 
 
Cde.Don Cozine, Membership Chair 

 

   Line Dancing and Zumba  
Monday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June                                                               
Thursday, 10:00-11:00, Zumba Gold, Beginner, Karen Hodgins, Sept - June 
Monday and Wednesday, 1:30 to 3:00, Line Dances are at beginner, high beginner level, begins Oct 15th  
Drop in $5.00. Sheryl Fowler 
 

SUPPORT OUR TROOPS 
 

Support your troops on Friday by wearing RED. 



 

 

Volunteers Needed   

I would like to thank all the Members that have come out time & time again as Honorary       
Pallbearers honouring our Veterans that have passed on. I know it’s a thankless job, but it is a 
real necessity. If any Member with a Legion Uniform would like to join this Elite Group, please 
call the Branch Office and leave your name. We need some more Pallbearers who are available 
in the AM and or PM. 
 
Cde. Ken Morley, Service Office 
 

 

Since 1923 this firm has served the St. James Assiniboia Community and 

surrounding area, practicing in areas of: Real Estate, Wills, Estates, Family 
Law, Corporate and Commercial. 

Alan R. Goddard, B.A, LL.B               Mindy R. Lofchick, LL.B.  

                        Kelly P. Land, B.A, LL.B.                    Serge B. Couture, B.A., LL.B  

                        Katherine C. Misko, B.AJ. D.              Jessica M. Hersey, B.A., J.D 

.                   
1864 Portage Ave Winnipeg, MB R3J 0H2 

Tel. (204) 888-7973 Fax no. (204) 832-3461 Email: info@cgklaw.ca 
 
 
 

mailto:info@cgklaw.ca


 

 

 
 
 

 
 

ANICIA’S MENU: 
9:00 AM TO CLOSE MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

  
BREAKFAST SPECIAL : $7.00  
2 EGGS, 3 PIECES OF BACON, 1 PIECE OF HAM OR 2 SAUSAGE LINKS AND  
HASH BROWNS  
  
ADD $1.00 FOR 2 SLICES OF BACON, 1 SLICE OF HAM OR 2 SAUSAGES   
ADD $1.00 FOR 2 PIECES OF WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE OR RYE  BREAD AND  
PEANUT BUTTER AND STRAWBERRY JAM  
 
 
  



 

 

FRIED EGG SANDWICH : $5.00  
1 EGGS, 2 PIECES OF BACON, 1 PIECE OF HAM OR 2 SAUSAGE LINKS AND  
CHEESE  ON A BRIOCHE BUN, WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE, OR RYE BREAD  
  
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE OF HASH BROWNS   
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE BOWL OF SOUP OF THE DAY   
  
DENVER SANDWICH : $5.00  
2 EGGS, GREEN ONIONS AND HAM ON WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE, OR RYE BREAD  
  
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE OF HASH BROWNS   
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE BOWL OF SOUP OF THE DAY   
  
TOAST + JAM : $2.00  
2 PIECES OF WHOLE WHEAT WHITE OR RYE BREAD WITH PEANUT BUTTER  
AND STRAWBERRY JAM  
  
PORK CHOP PLATTER: $10.00  
PAN FRIED PORK CHOP WITH GRILLED ONIONS & MUSHROOMS, FRIES AND A  
SIDE OF GRAVY  
  
BOWL OF SOUP OF THE DAY CAN BE SUBSTITUTED INSTEAD OF FRIES AND  
GRAVY  
  
CHEESEBURGER AND FRIES : $7.00  
HOMEMADE PATTY WITH LETTUCE, TOMATO, GRILLED ONIONS ANICIA’S  
SAUCE, PICKLES AND CHEESE ON A HOMEMADE BRIOCHE BUN OR  A WHITE  
HAMBURGER BUN AND HOMEMADE FRIES  
  
ADD $1.00 FOR 2 SLICES OF BACON   
ADD $1.00 FOR 1 EXTRA HOMEMADE PATTY   
ADD $1.00 FOR 1 PIECE OF CHEESE   
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE OF GRAVY   
  
CHEESEBURGER : $5.00  



 

 

HOMEMADE PATTY WITH LETTUCE, TOMATO, GRILLED ONIONS, ANICIA’S  
SAUCE, PICKLES AND CHEESE ON A HOMEMADE BRIOCHE BUN OR  A WHITE  
HAMBURGER BUN  
  
FILIPPINO SPRING ROLLS : $5.00  
20 FILIPPINO SPRING ROLLS WITH YOUR CHOICE OF SAUCE PLUM, SWEET THAI 
CHILI, AND SPRING ROLL SAUCE  
  
CHICKEN STRIPS AND FRIES : $7.00  
3 HOMEMADE CHICKEN STRIPS AND HOMEMADE FRIES WITH HONEY DILL  
SAUCE, BBQ, BUFFALO SAUCE OR THAI CHILI SAUCE   
ADD $1.00 FOR A SIDE OF GRAVY   
  
SOUP AND SANDWICH : $7.00  
SANDWICH OF THE DAY ON WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE OR  RYE BREAD AND A  
BOWL OF SOUP AND CRACKERS  
  
SOUP OF THE DAY MAY BE CHICKEN NOODLE, TOMATO, BROCCOLI  
CHEDDAR, TURKEY NOODLE, ITALIAN WEDDING, CREAM OF MUSHROOM,  
ZUPPA TOSCANA, CHILI, AND/OR STEW  
  
BLT SANDWICH : $5.00  
4 PIECES OF BACON, LETTUCE, TOMATO AND MAYO ON A BRIOCHE BUN OR  
WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE, OR RYE BREAD  
  
GRILLED CHEESE SANDWICH AND FRIES : $5.00  
GRILLED CHEESE SANDWICH ON WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE OR  RYE BREAD WITH 
A SIDE OF FRIES  
  
PEROGIES AND KOLBASSA : $7.00 6 PEROGIES AND 6 PIECES OF KOLBASSA WITH 
FRIED ONIONS AND A SIDE OF SOUR CREAM  
  
HOMEMADE PIZZA WITH UNLIMITED TOPPINGS : $10.00  
HOMEMADE DOUGH WITH HOMEMADE SAUCE WITH YOUR CHOICE OF 
PEPPERONI, BACON, SAUSAGE, GROUND BEEF, HAM, CHICKEN, ONIONS,  



 

 

GREEN PEPPERS, MUSHROOMS, OLIVES, GREEN ONION, AND PINEAPPLE  
TOPPED WITH EXTRA CHEESE  
  
MERIYENDA : $6.00  
HALF SANDWICH OF THE DAY, HALF OF A BOWL OF SOUP OF THE DAY AND 2  
HOMEMADE CHOCOLATE CHIP COOKIES  
  
SOUP AND BUN : $5.00  
SOUP OF THE DAY WITH A BRIOCHE BUN OR  WHOLE WHEAT, WHITE, OR  
RYE  
TOAST AND CRACKERS  
  
BOWL OF SOUP : $3.00  
  
HOTDOG : $2.00  
1 HOT DOG AND BUN  
  
FRIES : $2.00  
PLATE OF HOMEMADE FRIES  
  
BOTTOMLESS COFFEE : $2.00  
COFFEE WITH CREAM, SUGAR AND / OR SWEETENER  
  
ALL PRICES INCLUDE GST + PST  
  
TAKEOUT OPTIONS ARE ALSO AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Ladies Auxiliary Long Service Pins & Awards 24 Sept 20 

 

  
 

  
 

  
 



 

 

  
 

   
 

Senior Golf Baquet 1 Oct 20 
 

  
Cde Bernie Roy presenting President M. Thayer with the           Cde Bernie Roy presenting Cde R Burns with St James Legion                  
E Neumann Memorial plaque.                        Golf Trophy.   

 



 

 

 
 


